



DATE: September 9, 2024

**TO:** Mayor and City Council

THROUGH: Jackie Bryant, Interim City Manager

Approved Electronically

FROM: Suzanne Groneman, Sustainability Manager

**DEPT:** City Manager's Office

**SUBJECT:** Waste Management operations due to Davis Fire

This memo serves as an update on Waste Management operations due to the Davis Fire. Where roads are open and accessible, Waste Management will continue scheduled service to commercial customers on Monday, September 9, 2024. Tuesday, September 10, 2024, is the service day for residential customers in the Arrowcreek, Mount Rose, and Washoe Valley areas. However, due to evacuations and road closures, Waste Management will be unable to serve some of these areas on the said date and will return on the next service date of Tuesday, September 17, 2024. Waste Management will increase operations on that date to pick up the additional trash at no charge to the customer. Customers will be notified via text, email, and/or phone messages.

This is a dynamic situation; additional updates will be provided if service plans change.